

HINTON PARISH COUNCIL

FULL COUNCIL MEETING

Minutes of the Full Council meeting held at the Phyllis Collet Room, Purton, on **Tuesday 17th April 2018** at 7.00pm.

Cllrs present- S Brown (Chair), M Fryer, N Cooke, R Reynolds,
P Marsh & L Yeomans (Clerk)

G Craig & (District) B Tipper (County)
M Trebble (PCSO) L Ellis (Warden) 7.38pm

Open Forum- (4). *Parishioner asked if the cones can be removed from outside their house, Clerk mentioned this was reported at the last meeting. BT will chase this up. Parishioner wanted a sign by the reeds in the carpark as swans are nesting and people are not leaving them along. Clerk said she will enquire. Another parishioner asked when the notice board would be moved, this also was mentioned at the last meeting at Purton. This will be moved in the next week. Finally, there was a sewage leak over the Easter weekend, this is Wessex water. This is not a Council issue, S Brown said he would ring up as a parishioner not Cllr.*

1. **To accept apologies and note absence-** Received from Cllr Beard.
2. **Declarations of Interest-** Received from Councillors Brown, Cooke & Reynolds on matters pending if discussed in detail. (CRT development).
3. **District & County Councillor reports-** BT gave a report on, the TRO through Berkeley, potholes, Lenghtmans and Highways local facilities. A community grant is now available. Still looking to get co-operation between Councils with regard the NP.BT mentioned the resurfacing of the B4066 and 81,000 tonnes of tarmac will be used. Finally, Lisa Ellis the warden will be leaving the Council next Friday. CG sent apologies for Penny as she has been in a meeting regarding the garden village at Buckover, Haydon is also at a planning meeting. GC mentioned that on the 1st May a tourism meeting is taking place, the Clerk mentioned that Cllr Reynolds will be attending. MT said the crime rate for Hinton has fell, 5 less than last year. Oct 2016- April 2017 14 crimes in Hinton, Oct 2017- April 18 9 crimes.
4. **Minutes from the last meeting held 20th March 2018** were taken as a true account, NC proposed this PM 2nd.
5. **Committee Meetings-** The minutes from the Finance meeting were noted by all. Internal controls were carried out by MF & PM
6. **Matters Pending-** Were noted by all. All agreed to remove the last two items from the list. (Crt Development & Buses)

Date

Signed.....

410.

7. **Payments-** A cheque was raised for £500.00 for the repair of the potholes at the Purton Carpark (now leased by the PC) A cheque was also raised for £25.00 for donation for use of room and refreshments. Please note, a contribution has been received to help pay for the resurface of car park.
8. **Bisley with Lypiatt PC Complaints/planning letter** -. HPC will contact them and inform them that we support them over the planning issues they are having.

At this point the Clerk left the room (due to feeling ill)

9. **Clerks Report**–The Chair mentioned the bus to Gloucester that the Clerk had been working on for over a year. People would prefer Thursday not Tuesdays, and it is rather expensive for a few hours in Gloucester (£120.00 a journey). Mrs Price will put a piece in the Church Magazine to see if there is interest, Clerk will continue to look into Taxi firms and ring and ride
10. **Cllr's Report-** None
11. **Date of next meetings-** May 15th 2018 7.00pm. Noted by all.

Meeting closed at 8.20 pm.

Date.....

Sign.

411.